Chicago Heights February 9, 1937 

From Anna Samuelson, 1307 Otto Blwd, Chicago Heights, Ill.. 

To Mrs. Lydia Helin, R.1. Box 156, Elma, Wash.. 

Loved sister Lydia and Herbert. 

God's grace and peace we wish you. 

Yes now it is time that I answer your letter and let you hear from us how we are doing. Time passes so very fast in this shifting time, when every day we hear about suffering and death and grief of all kinds. Imagine what distress where floods is destroying everything and so many people have had to give away their lives. Oh we have a lot to be thankful to God, who has preserved us hitherto. For we are not worthy to be spared more than others when thinking about all those people who live in this sinful city. Then one want to ask the Lord how long can your patience stay with all this. 

I can say we are all pretty well here. I've been bad a few days since I came home, but now I feel better again. God acts in grace with me and all of us. The children  “upstärs "upstairs has been more or less bad in the winter. Sometimes they have gone to the doctor, but now they are pretty well all of them. Carolyn attend the school each day. She is easy to learn, so she gets a hundred for all the time on her "repåcard". Martin, he works every day, starting at 7 and end at 4, but he feels he begins to become old, he says. And when evening comes, he gets tired. We have had so fickle weather throughout the winter, one day it rains and is almost warm. Yesterday morning it was like this and this morning it was almost snowstorm. When it is cold I feel so well, but when it is fickle is not healthy. 

There are a lot of sickness here and so many are dying daily. A young man who we know and his family is very familiar with Ingaborg´s. He died last Sunday night and will be buried tomorrow. Mrs. Berg, who you may recall, wrote the content-rich letter to me when I was with you, she has been severely ill over a week, so we do not yet know what will happen to her. She has a disease called “gallstone” gall-stone. A terribly serious illnesses. She has been unconscious most of the time. 

I was going to write to you past week but could not. I do not know why, but it is so strange. There are so many of our friends who passes away during the last time and they're around our age. We do not have many left. Soon it will be our turn. Are we just certain that Christ is our life, than death becomes our gain. 

Now I can greet from "Sveden" Sweden. Had letters from sister Maria a couple weeks ago. She says they are all healthy. They have been so busy with work she says. They have moved into a new home now for Christmas she and Carl. Think they should get a new home in the old days. Their son "Hänri" Henry bought the farm and was married New Year's Eve with a daughter of Sofia in Kupramåla (do you know who she was married to?). Sofia died last summer, a year ago. In the same year as her sister Amanda. One of Anna Lydia's sons are married in Sibbamåla with Manda´s and Elof's daughter.  The juruman´s Helena in Åkerby is dead last fall. She was 98 years old. Maria also says that Johan August in Knapanäs sold his farm to his son Fritz. He was married, but when his wife got a child she died and the child lives. Think how sad. 

I sent a card a couple of weeks ago. Hope you got it. 

Anna 

